
    
 
 

New York, 4 March 2024 

 

Preparatory Process for the Summit of the Future 

Second Reading of the Zero Draft of the Pact for the Future 

 

Excellency,  

Dear Colleagues, 



 

We recall that the main purpose of this reading is for delegations to seek clarification and comment on 

language proposed by others. To streamline our discussions and to make best use of the time available, 

we kindly request that delegations do not reiterate the content of their submissions verbally, as all 

proposals are included in the compilation document. We will continue with the clustering of paragraphs 

in order to streamline language, wherever possible. We hope this approach enhances coherence and 

feasibility to ensure an efficient deliberation process.  

We will continue to update delegations on a rolling basis. These updates will allow us to retain flexibility 

to adapt the roadmap, as required. 

Once again, we express our sincere gratitude to all delegations for entrusting us with their confidence and 

support, and their collaborative spirit as we work together towards achieving an ambitious outcome for 

the Summit of the Future.  

Please accept, Your Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.  

Sincerely,   

       

Antje Leendertse                                           Neville M. Gertze 

Co-Facilitator       Co-Facilitator 

  


